
CITY OF ST. MARIES
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

VACATION APPLICATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the City of St. Maries City Council, pursuant to
Idaho Code $67-6509, and related statutes, that a public hearing will be held on Monday, August
25th,2025, at 5:30 p.m., at St. Maries City Hall, 602 W. College Avenue; St. Maries, Idaho to
consider an Application for Vacation. The applicaat, Roger Titus, is requesting to vacate a
portion of the right-of-way of 6th Street, 7th Street, and Dakota Avenue adjacent to Lots 9, 10, 11,

and 12, Block 10 of Carroli Heights, and the entirety ofthe alley located between Lots 10 and l1
to allow for more buildable space for future development on the propertres.

The application and supporling materials are available for review at St. Maries
City Hall. Interested parties and members of the public will be given time to present testimony
in favor of or in opposition to the vacation at the public hearing. Written comments will also be

accepted in advance of and at the public hearing and may be submitted to the City of St. Maries,
Attn.: City Clerk, St. Maries City Hall,602 W. College Avenue, St. Maries, Idaho 83861.

The St. Maries City Hall is accessible to those persons in wheelchairs. Ifyou are

hearing impaired and will require special services, please notifu City Hall at (208) 245-2577 at
least three (3) days in advance of the public hearing.

DATED this lst day of August 2025.

City of St. Maries, Idaho

NO1]CE OF'IIBARING

Kinzer, City Clerk,


